
 

 

 
 

 

Meeting Date: 4/15/2024  Item: 5 

Report Prepared by: Adam Dorrell, City Engineer 
 
Recommended Motion: To approve a Resolution of the City Council of the City of Kirksville, Missouri, 
awarding a bid for unit price concrete work to Stanton Contracting, LLC of Kirksville, Missouri, for all 
2024 Concrete Construction and Repairs.  
 
Background: Each year, the City solicits concrete construction and repair bids from contractors for 
various projects throughout the City. This year, street items include slab repairs, curb and gutter, 
sidewalks, and side street intersections.  
 
The City opened bids on April 11, 2024. The City received one (1) bid from a local qualified contractor, 
Stanton Contracting, LLC.  The Engineer’s Estimate of Probable Cost for the Project was $495,467.45.  
Though the only bidder, Stanton Contracting, LLC has completed projects for the City in a workmanlike 
manner and has proven to be a responsive and responsible bidder for the City. 
 
Citizen Impact: The City works every year to improve its street infrastructure, and awarding this bid 
is in line with the THINK Kirksville 2040 Chapter 4 THINK Mobility & Transportation. Because of the 
nature of this work, travelers may experience minor traffic delays and detours on residential streets 
scheduled for concrete slab repairs or pavement replacement. The concrete repairs will extend the 
useful service life of the street pavement.  
 
Fiscal Impact: The 2024 Concrete Street Repairs will be administered through the Transportation 
Sales Tax Fund account 332-3251-7520 which includes contracted street work.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
Mari E. Macomber 
City Manager 

City Council Staff Report 


